
Devon Hills Residents Committee
13 December 2016

Meeting Opened 8pm

Attendees: Phil and Cheryl Canning, Margaret Webster, Lisa Lucas, Jamie Buckby, Graeme Gliddon, Lance Turner, ted & Alira Davis

Apologies: Janet Lambert

Previous Minutes Confirmed as accurate
Moved Margaret Webster and Seconded Cheryl Canning

Business Arising from previous Minutes:

- Halloween event wrap - 23 people attended - good night for the kids and parents. Thanks to Josh and Sarah for their help. Great job cooking and entertaining the children. Felt it was a great opportunity for a community gathering rather than attracting Kids for Halloween. Consider for future things like 'awards for best dressed 0-2' etc to encourage children.

- Garage Sale raised \$319.50. Agreed to donate \$150 to Crimestoppers

Moved by Cheryl Canning seconded by Margaret Webster

Next year the garage sale will be held earlier in the year . Consider as part of the NMC garage sale trail but held at the Community shed for 21 October 2017. Need to set date for the March Garage Sale. Committee agreed to 18 March 2017.

'Flying Colours' are to look at price to make up a sign (plastic material) to advertise the garage sale.

- Grant for Minutes Assistance was explained by Council as

having been provided for Security Lighting via Special Projects Assistance.

- matter tabled at last meeting regarding volunteers on council Committees appreciation event was of interest to the Volunteer however, no invitations were received from the Council.

Treasurers Report:

Only a few cents difference in balance due to interest payment.

Payments due to be paid are

- . Registration of water trailer \$62
- . Payment to Perth fire brigade for Lollies for Santa run \$60
- . Payment to NHW for annual levy \$25

General Business:

- Pigeon Club Agreement expires end of December. Meeting to be arranged with Pigeon club rep and Cheryl, Phil and Sheena. Sheena to co-ordinate with Phil etc.

-Lolly Run - Committee agreed to give \$60 to Perth Fire Brigade for Lollies for Xmas Lolly run.

Moved by Sheena Harris seconded by Graeme Gliddon

- Fire Management plan session - Phil arranging a session for the Community

- matter of the Grant for Minute Taking was raised again. When Grant for security lighting was applied for the Grant was advertised in the newspaper and was for upgrade of Equipment. The Committee Treasurer applied for the Grant on that basis. Disappointing that Grant for Minute taking for year 2016 was denied however, the committee will apply for this again in 2017.

Next meeting February 14, 2017

Meeting closed 8:47pm